
Appendix 6: Community Updates 

Districtwide Community Updates 

 Under Delegated Decision the action was made to change Area Forums to 
Community Forums. 

 Member inductions have taken place where the Community & Partnerships team 
had the opportunity to introduce themselves to new members. 

 Co-ordinating various local and district wide Network Groups including Youth Action, 
Food Provision, Arts and Culture and Green and Growing Group. 

 Coordinating voluntary support response to Asylum Seekers based in North Herts. 

 Continuing to facilitate NHC Councillors' Community Surgeries. 

 Police support at all NHC Councillors' Community Surgeries has been arranged. 

 Sharing and disseminating information on social media and to mailing lists, keeping 
in touch with the community, voluntary, statutory, and non-statutory agencies. 

 Due to the huge success of last year’s Youth Showcase event, we are again working 
with Hitchin Rotary Club to help deliver a second Youth Showcase event in Hitchin. 

 Team members worked with North Herts & Stevenage CVS and Letchworth Garden 
City Heritage Foundation to deliver the ‘All About Us’ community conference.  

 Letchworth has achieved ‘Bee Friendly’ status with the work done by our contractors 
John O’Conner’s. The bee corridor can now be extended into other towns.  
 

Area Community Updates 

 Discussions around Baldock Community Centre as the lease of centre has reached 
its contractual expiry date.  

 Working with the Baldock Events Forum before and during the Baldock Festival.  

 Promoting the Healthy Hub teams activities taking place in Baldock. 

 Helping to replace the flagpole at the war memorial. 

 The North Herts Neighbourhood Policing Team (NPT) have announced their new 
policing priorities for the coming months. They will be tackling ASB, particularly in 
and around the garage block backing on to Chiltern Road through youth 
engagement and speeding along Weston Way. 

 Working with the Living Theatre company to see if they can deliver workshops to 
Baldock schools.  

 Ward walks with new Local Councillors to be arranged.  

 


